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May 1, 2020 
 
 

 
Dear Dairy Beef Feeder Exhibitors, 
 
The Hardin County Fair Dairy Beef Committee has made the decision to 
cancel the dairy beef feeder weigh in originally slated for May 30th. While 
a drive-through tagging was considered, it was determined social distancing 
guidelines could not be followed. The event was cancelled to protect 
volunteers, exhibitors, and the staff of the fair veterinarian’s office. To 
supplement, exhibitors will need to have their dairy beef animals dehorned, 
surgically castrated and vaccinated with a vaccine covering BVD, IBR, 
BRSV and P13 by June 15th. It is the exhibitor’s responsibility to make all 
necessary with the fair veterinarian’s office.  A receipt will serve as proof 
and must be submitted either by online form found at 
hardincountyfair.org/coronavirus or to the Secretary’s Office by June 19th 
at 4pm. 
 
Additionally, any girl age 14 and older by January 1 that would like to run 
for the 2020 Hardin County fair Dairy Beef Queen, should contact Jolene 
Buchenroth at 567-674-6760 or jolenebuchenroth@gmail.com for 
information and an application. Applications are due June 22, 2020. 
 
If you have questions, please reach out to our office at 419-675-2396 or at 
secretary@hardincountyfair.org. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Kelly Buchenroth 
Chairman 
Dairy Beef Committee 


